
DE TOUR VILLAGE COUNCIL 
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES – JULY 5, 2015 

 
 The regular meeting of the De Tour Village Council was held on Tuesday, July 5, 2016 at 7:00pm 
at the De Tour Village Memorial Hall.  Board Members present were Jeff Bosley, Jason Fountain, Murray 
Fountain, Joe Hudak, Marilyn McGuire, Fred Payment.  Members absent were Dane Kuusinen, Jen 
Postula and David Rhinard.  Jeff Galarowic and Bob Trudo were in attendance. 
 
 A motion was made by Joe Hudak, and supported by Jeff Bosley to approve the minutes of the 
regular meeting held on June 6, 2015. 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-5  No-0    Motion Carried 
 
 A motion was made by Jason Fountain and supported by Jeff Bosley to approve the Treasurer’s 
Report for the month of July as presented. 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-5  No-0  Motion Carried 
 
 On a motion made by Jeff Bosley and supported by Jason Fountain the bills for July are approved 
as presented. 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-5  No-0  Motion Carried 
 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 
Ambulance – no new business 
 
Beautification – no new business 
 
Economic Development – no new business 
 
Finance – no new business 
 
Fire Department – Chief Lanning stated the fire boat will be decommissioned this week.  He also 
reported four (4) traffic cones were stolen from the building.  Research shows FEMA has grants available 
for vehicles, as well, new ems building allowing a very low required matching funds. 
 
Parks & Recreation – no new business. 
 
Public Works - no new business regarding building & grounds, cemetery, maintenance and streets per 
PWD Bob Trudo.  Bob Trudo stated the Village was very clean and looked outstanding for the 3rd/4th of 
July Holiday. 
 
Water & Sewer – no new business per Jeff Galarowic. 
 
Zoning – Jodi Vredenburg, Zoning Administrator, letters sent to all landowners where lawn care 
(mowing and cleanup)  is needed.  The Village will complete this work if the residents do not comply.   
The Village will charge a service fee of $450 per mow/cleanup and assess the land owner’s property 
taxes. 
 

 



 
 

OLD BUSINESS 
 
 
No old business. 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 

Councilman Fountain discussed the possibilities of a RV Park where the current baseball is.  The site is 
level, close to town, tucked in the back where bonfires and gathering of campers will not create a 
problem with surrounding neighbors.  Council agreed this venture should be discussed at further 
meetings with the possibility of opening in the Spring of 2017.   

 
PUBLIC COMMENT 

 
Councilman Fred Payment stated atv’s on Division back street are very loud and operating at high speed.    
There are some kids that do not wear helmets.  He was advised by President Fountain to contact either 
County or State Authorities.   
 
Jason Fountain thanked everyone for a job well done.  He asked DPW to continue edging all sidewalks. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Village Council, on a motion made by Joe Hudak, the 
meeting adjourned at 7:21pm.  The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, August 1, 2016 16 7:00pm. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Marilyn McGuire, Clerk 

  


